
MD announcement

Attention duty announcers, radio and TV stations:

     Please broadcast the following as soon as possible and repeat it at
suitable intervals:

     The Marine Department today (March 17) reminded masters, coxswains and
persons-in-charge of vessels navigating in Hong Kong waters to proceed at a
safe speed and exercise extreme caution because restricted visibility of less
than 2 nautical miles has been reported.

     Appropriate sound signals shall be made when underway or at anchor. All
vessels must comply with the International Regulations for Preventing
Collision at Sea.

     Also, when radar is used without the benefit of adequate plotting
facilities, the information obtained from the equipment is rather limited and
should be construed accordingly.

     Visibility reports are broadcast by the Vessel Traffic Centre (VTC) on
VHF channels 02, 12, 14, 63 and 67.

     In the event of an accident, a report shall be made immediately to the
VTC at Tel: 2233 7801.

Fatal traffic accident in Cheung Sha
Wan reclassified as manslaughter,
trafficking in dangerous drug and
assisting an offender

     Police today (March 16) reclassified a fatal traffic accident happened
in Cheung Sha Wan on March 14 as a case of manslaughter, trafficking in
dangerous drug and assisting an offender, in which a 66-year-old woman died.
Three men in suspected connection with the case were arrested.

     During a patrol in the vicinity of 60 Castle Peak Road in Cheung Sha Wan
by officers of the Emergency Unit of Kowloon West at 7.28pm on March 14, a
private car suspected of illegal parking was spotted. The officers approached
for enquiry but the private car suddenly accelerated, subsequently collided
with three other private cars, a taxi and the 66-year-old female pedestrian.
The concerned private car driver then fled.
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     Sustaining serious head injuries, the 66-year-old woman was rushed to
Princess Margaret Hospital in unconscious state and was certified dead at
4.58pm yesterday (March 15). A 54-year-old private car male driver, who
sustained ear and hand injuries, was sent to Caritas Medical Centre in
conscious state.

     Some 30 grams of suspected crack cocaine and some 20 grams of suspected
"ice", with an estimated market value of around $52,000, were seized from the
concerned private car. Following initial investigation, a 32-year-old male
owner of the private car was arrested yesterday in Sheung Shui for
trafficking in dangerous drug. Police laid a holding charge against the man
with one count of trafficking in dangerous drug. The case has been mentioned
at the Fanling Magistrates' Courts today.

     After further investigations, Police arrested a 22-year-old man believed
to be the driver of the concerned private car in Cheung Sha Wan last night
for manslaughter and trafficking in dangerous drug. Additionally, a 19-year-
old man was arrested in Kwai Chung last night for assisting an offender. The
two arrested men are being detained for further enquiries.

     Post-mortem examinations will be conducted later to ascertain the cause
of death of the deceased.

     Active investigation by the District Crime Squad of Sham Shui Po
District is underway. Investigation is ongoing and the possibility of further
arrests is not ruled out.

HKSAR Government condemns BBC for
smearing HKSAR’s laws on safeguarding
national security with false
accusations

     â€‹The Hong Kong Special Administrative Region (HKSAR) Government today
(March 16) disapproved of and condemned the British Broadcasting Corporation
(BBC) for smearing the HKSAR's laws on safeguarding national security with
false accusations in its report on sentencing of protestors involved in the
"black-clad violence" in 2019.

     A spokesman for the HKSAR Government said, "Article 1 of the Hong Kong
National Security Law (NSL) clearly stipulates the purpose of the enactment
of the law is to ensure the resolute, full and faithful implementation of the
policy of 'one country, two systems' under which the people of Hong Kong
administer Hong Kong with a high degree of autonomy. The report concerned
completely disregarded the relevant provision and slandered the NSL with
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false accusations that it reduced Hong Kong's autonomy. It is necessary for
the HKSAR Government to set the record straight."

     "Moreover, what the NSL targets are people who conduct acts and
activities endangering national security. In fact, endangering national
security is a very serious offence. No country will watch with folded arms
acts and activities that endanger national security. The report attempted to
shift the focus with false accusations to mislead people into believing that
the legislative intent of the NSL is to 'make it easier to prosecute
protesters', thereby creating a negative impression of the law."

     As a matter of fact, the Department of Justice (DoJ) of the HKSAR, by
virtue of Article 63 of the Basic Law, controls criminal prosecutions, free
from any interference. All prosecutorial decisions by the DoJ are based on
admissible evidence, applicable laws and guidelines such as the Prosecution
Code. Prosecutions would only be commenced if there is sufficient admissible
evidence to support a reasonable prospect of conviction and if it is in the
public interest to do so.

     The HKSAR Government will continue to refute any smears by false
accusations against the laws on safeguarding national security proactively
and promptly to prevent members of the public from being misled.
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City I&T Grand Challenge invites
innovative solutions for Hong Kong’s
future (with photos/video)

     To promote an innovation and technology (I&T) culture and enhance the
application of I&T in the community, the second City I&T Grand Challenge,
organised by the Innovation and Technology Commission together with the Hong
Kong Science and Technology Parks Corporation (HKSTPC), was launched today
(March 16). The theme of the competition this year is "Hong Kong's Got I&T".
All sectors of the community are invited to put forward I&T solutions
focusing on two subjects, namely "I&T for Nature (Yama)" and "I&T for
Community (Community Wellness)", to enhance the experience of nature and
create a caring society in Hong Kong. A series of workshops and other
activities will also be held to promote a positive I&T atmosphere in the
community.

     Officiating at the launching ceremony, the Financial Secretary, Mr Paul
Chan, said that teams participating in the inaugural City I&T Grand Challenge
had skilfully applied technology to propose practical and considerate
solutions to tackle problems and pain points in people's lives. He encouraged
students and the public to actively participate in the competition to
contribute for better living and the future of I&T in Hong Kong. 

     Mr Chan added that the Government of the Hong Kong Special
Administrative Region has been committed to investing in I&T development in
recent years to bring new impetus to the city's social and economic
development, to enhance its competitiveness, as well as to create more
quality employment opportunities for people in Hong Kong. He stated that
President Xi Jinping's proposal of developing new quality productive forces
by adapting measures to local conditions in which factors of production being
transformed towards digitalisation and intelligentisation, has also been the
direction for the Budget this year. As Hong Kong possesses unique advantages
in artificial intelligence, data industry, biomedicine and green technology,
the Government will develop these key areas in the future, so as to further
create room for the I&T development.
      
     The Secretary for Innovation, Technology and Industry, Professor Sun
Dong, said in his welcoming remarks that, the winning solutions of the first
City I&T Grand Challenge serves as a testament of strong creativity,
observation and operability of the people in Hong Kong. He was pleased to
learn that some projects have been successfully applied into community for
benefit of the general public with the use of technology, while some winners
even joined the incubation programmes offered by the HKSTPC and Cyberport to
continue their journeys in research and development. Professor Sun also
invited the community to participate in the competition and to achieve the
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"I&T for all" target.
      
     Also speaking at the ceremony, the Chairman of the HKSTPC, Dr Sunny
Chai, said that the HKSTPC was delighted to be the co-organising partner of
the City I&T Grand Challenge once again. The previous cohort saw a highly
enthusiastic response despite the pandemic, with a number of innovations
already being trialed in public organisations, including the internationally-
recognised "Smart Belt" which transformed navigation for the visually
impaired and enhanced their independence while travelling. He looked forward
to unearthing more innovative ideas in the competition to solve critical
societal issues through I&T.
      
     In addition, the winners of the first City I&T Grand Challenge shared
their experiences of the initial competition at the launching ceremony. They
believe that the competition provided an ideal platform and resources for
them to realise their I&T solutions to bring convenience to daily lives.
Through the sharing, it is hoped to inspire society to join this year's
competition and promote social progress through innovation.

     The City I&T Grand Challenge is open for submission from April 5 to May
16. Primary and secondary school students, local and non-local university and
tertiary students as well as all sectors of the community are invited to
participate. Winners in all groups will receive a cash prize and a trophy.
Winners of the University/Tertiary Institute and Open groups will also have
the opportunity to receive funding of up to HK$1 million for research and
development and training to refine their I&T solutions for trials at
designated venues such as government departments or public organisations.

     The competition calls for innovative solutions for daily life issues
under two sub-themes, namely "I&T for Nature" and "I&T for Community". "I&T
for Nature" revolves around improving the operation and management of country
parks and campsites, and enhancing hikers' experiences in nature with the use
of I&T. "I&T for Community" is about enhancing support for carers through the
application of I&T.
      
     A series of workshops, seminars and trainings will be organised on sub-
themes of the competition and I&T related knowledge. All activities are free
of charge and members of the public are welcome to join. Details are
available on the City I&T Grand Challenge website (citytechgc.hk).

https://citytechgc.hk/
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